GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 4th July 2016
Patients Present:

John Walton

John Austerberry
Denise Shute
Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: Patrick Lavery, Norma Barker, Tricia Walker, Ashley Shute

Chair:  John Walton
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	Minutes of the previous meeting – Agreed.
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	Matters Arising

1. T Junction

a. Special meeting to be arranged with NCC.  Group disappointed by lack of works promised by NCC.  JW to email NCC and circulate dates to the group, to choose the most convenient.

b. NCC Officer met with JW on site about 3 months ago.  Some road markings have been done and JW satisfied all works on plan are now in place.  NCC Officer offered to meet with the PPG if required.  NCC has promised to keep JW up to date with developments.

c. Agreed to monitor the situation and then ask for a meeting with NCC if we thought it was required.
d. The PPG felt assured that NCC has done everything they are able to at this time re the acquisition of the allotment fields.

2. T-Junction Survey
a. thought to be given as to whether we conduct a patient survey.  Ask Gas House Lane and Northumbria Trust to take part, to capture all users of health centre.

b. E.g. Have you had problems getting out of the junction?

c. Not needed at this time.

3. Ideas for New Events and National Awareness Campaigns Calendar 2016 circulated.

a. JW asked the group to think about any ideas or thoughts about what the group can focus on over the next year.  Can we focus on other things, other than just healthcare events?

b. JW and DS asked KT to check with the GPs is there anything that PPG members can help with, including achieving next goals for CQC.
c. Ideas suggested were:  Men’s Health / Prostate Cancer and Stress in middle age / working hours and pressure of family life.  Coping mechanisms.  JD to check with KT is these suggestions fit with needs of patients?

d. KT updated the group re the Teenager event at KEVI in the autumn.

e. Next health event – Ideas for Men’s Health.  Possibly on a Tuesday evening.  Men’s Health including prostate, information workshops, Nurses to do BPs, general lifestyle advice, alzhiemers, lumps bumps and moles, tress, stroke.  Signs and symptoms and reducing risk of.  Evaluation needed.  Late September / early October.

f. The PPG offered to help with the event, meet and greet etc.  KT to advise if anything else required.  KT to also advise date, so members can get this booked into diaries well in advance.  Around November 2016.
4. Public Wi-Fi at Greystoke

a. JD advised Northumberland CCG has procured a Public Wi-Fi system for all Northumberland GP Practice main surgeries. This will satisfy the national mandate of “Public Wi-Fi in all NHS Buildings” and will also provide a secure managed platform on which we can build additional Wi-Fi capable services in the future.  Installation work should be commencing soon.  Installed – just waiting for switch on date.  This has been switched on, on the 21st June 2016.  Same log in used for every health centre and NCC buildings, where installed.

b. Poster re telephone use to be agreed with Gas House Lane (shared waiting area) - Please use your mobile phone respectfully to others.

5. Concern raised at lack of GP representation at PPG Meetings (missed 2 meetings).  JD to advise partners.  Partners recognise and acknowledge the time our PPG members give to the surgery and want to thank them for doing so.  The practice will also aim, wherever possible, to have a standby doctor ready to attend PPG meetings in an emergency situation, i.e. if KT is on call, sick etc.

6. Telephone Consultations with a Doctor – JW

a. Members advised they experienced difficulties getting through to reception on the phones.  JD advised:

b. Practice would look into setting up an answerphone on the script line – freeing up a receptionist to answer other incoming lines.  Answerphone to be set up.

c. Recent introduction of EPS (Electronic Prescription Service) should result in a reduction of calls by patients to the practice.

7. Capacity and Demand Survey

a. Audit being carried out between 20th June – 15th July 2016.

b. This will capture current demand and availability.

c. Results to be analysed and shared with the practice and PPG, with suggestions of possible improvements.

8. DNA Audit

a. Dr P Bird, recent registrar at Greystoke has carried out an extensive DNA audit.  Copy attached.  It is proposed to re-draft the DNA policy and standard letters.  Initial letter also to be produced which very gently reminds patients of the need to cancel any appointments that they do not require.

b. PB looked at 3 x DNAs in a 6 month period for October 2013, 2014 and 2015...

c. System wide approach.  DNAs, Access, Texting, Prevention rather than Reaction.
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	Any Other Business
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	Date and Time of the next meeting: 6.30 pm, Monday 5th September 2016 at the surgery.

Apologies:  JA
	

	
	List of 2016-2017 PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

5th September 2016

7th November 2016

9th January 2016

6th March 2017
	


